​​​​​​Oregon Fire District Directors Association
BOARD MEETING
Seaside Convention Center – Seaside, Oregon
November 2, 2011
President David Jones called the meeting to order at 2:03 p.m.  A quorum was present.  
	Members Present:

David Jones, President
Bob Reeves, 1st Vice President

Roy Palmer, 2nd Vice President

Connie Carter, Immediate Past President

Don Trotter, Director Position #2

Darrell King, Director Position #3

Members Not Present/Excused:

Kevin Van Dyke, Director Position #4


	Staff:

Genoa Ingram, OFDDA
Mary Tucker, OFDDA
Ken Jones, Speer-Hoyt Local Government Group
Guests:
Kevin Pardy, WHA
Chief Chuck Harris

Chief Jim Aldrich

Chief Jason Cane

Chief Doug Branch


Approval of Minutes:

The Board reviewed the minutes of the September 17, 2011 meeting.  

MOTION:  Moved by Director Carter and seconded by Director Reeves to approve the minutes of the September 17, 2011 meeting as amended to include discussion related to building improvements and the September 30 deadline for recommendations.   Motion passed.   
Financial Report

Mary Tucker reviewed the financial reports for the association, noting that the budget is tracking where it should be.  
MOTION:  Moved by Director Carter and seconded by Director King to accept the financial report as presented.  Motion passed.

Guest Reports

Oregon Fire Service Honor Guard   Phil Burkes reported on fundraising efforts which included a registration assessment on attendees at various fire service conferences at which the Honor Guard is asked to participate. 
Rural Access Task Force   Chief Jim Aldrich (North Bay Fire District), Chief Chuck Harris (Adair RFPD) and Chief Jason Cane (Polk County Fire District #1) delivered a PowerPoint presentation highlighting problems facing the fire service with regard to rural bridge access, particularly those related to safety and liability.  (EXHIBIT A)

Sample Rural Access Resolutions for local Districts and for OFDDA were circulated for discussion.  (EXHIBIT B)  The group was invited back to the OFDDA meeting in January.
President’s Report  
President David Jones discussed 2011 in review which included legislative efforts, board visitations, updating of the Strategic Plan, the Joint Conference, building renovations and teambuilding with other fire services agencies and associations.  
Staff Report

Strategic Plan   Staff reviewed the OFDDA Strategic Plan, providing updates on various tasks as assigned.  
Conference Logistics   Board members reviewed their Conference Schedules and volunteered to provide introductions for conference speakers on the following topics:  
High Succession Planning – David Jones

Health & Wellness – Darrell King

President – Saturday Toolbox

Rosenthal – Troy Buzalsky (OFMA President)
Haggling in Hard Times – Roy Palmer 

Legislative Update – Connie Carter
OFCA agreed to be responsible for the remaining speakers including the Economic Recovery, Statewide Hazards, and the Heart/Lung/Cancer presentations.
SDAO Contract   Staff reported that a meeting with SDAO to discuss a new contract with OFDDA has been scheduled. 
Committee Reports
· BPSST   President Jones reported that criminal fines and assessment (CFAA) funds are now designated by the legislature as general fund dollars rather than earmarked for DPSST.  The decision is having a major negative impact on training.  He reported that he had recently toured the police academy in his capacity as OFDDA representative on the BPSST. 
· Insurance Program/Risk Management   Kevin Pardy discussed the Association’s renewal of its insurance policy and provided a list of upcoming safety training workshops.  (EXHIBIT C)
· Governor’s Fire Service Policy Council   Director Reeves reported that the Council had not met.  He distributed notes and exhibits from the previous meeting.  (EXHIBIT D) 
· Joint Conference   Director Reeves reported that the program and preparations were on track and registration was as anticipated and that additional information would be discussed during the Executive Session.  
· NAEFO   Director Palmer reported on his attendance at the NAEFO Conference and provided materials for Board members’ review.   
· Oregon Life Safety Committee   Director King reported that he did not attend the last meeting.  Meeting are generally scheduled the third Thursday of each month. 
· Nominations Committee   Director Carter announced the slate of candidates agreed upon by the Nominations Committee, consisting of Directors King and Van Dyke, in addition to Director Carter.  Nominations were as follows:
President:  Bob Reeves, Hoodland Fire District #74

1st Vice President:  Roy Palmer, Calapooia Fire District

2nd Vice President:  Don Trotter, Clackamas Fire District #1

Director Position #4:   Gordon Hovies, Tualatin Valley Fire & Rescue

Director Position #5:  Dennis Rogers, Sheridan Fire District

Director Position #6:  Carol Smith, North Lincoln Fire & Rescue
Old Business
· Building Improvements:   The Board reviewed the one-page bid summary submitted by Total Comfort and discussed appointing a three-member Property Committee to seek bids based on a broader scope of work including insulation, windows and gutters.   Deadline for recommendation is the January Board meeting.
New Business
· Policy #149   Director Trotter suggested revising policy #149, relating to the Property Committee, to limit the Committee membership to three, possibly including a non-past president.  President Jones tasked Director Trotter with bringing back revisions to the Policy. 
· Casino Equipment   The Board discussed disposition of the casino equipment, noting that OFDDA is absorbing the cost of insurance on those items as well as the trailer, which is stored at TVF&R.  The trailer is the property of TVF&R and OFDDA pays insurance on that, as well. 
MOTION:   Moved by Director Reeves and seconded by Director Trotter to allow President Jones to dispose of the casino equipment.  Motion passed.

· OFDDA Liaison   Chief Jim Aldrich introduced himself and invited dialogue between himself and the Board on any matters of interest and concern.   

Adjourn
There was no further business and the meeting was adjourned at 3:25 p.m.  
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___________________________________
Genoa Ingram, OFDDA Executive Director

[image: image1.emf]
[image: image2.emf]
[image: image3.emf]
[image: image4.emf]
[image: image5.emf]
[image: image6.emf]
[image: image7.emf]
[image: image8.emf]
_(Sample)_ Fire District 

Rural Access Resolution   (Resolution No.________)

WHEREAS, The (Sample) Fire District Board of Directors recognizes a threat to the public and firefighter and emergency medical services (EMS) personnel safety caused mostly by private roadways and bridges which may not be capable of supporting the weight of some of today’s trucks and fire vehicles; and

WHEREAS, most Oregon Fire Districts use career and/or volunteer firefighters and EMS personnel to provide a necessary an important service to the residents of this county; and

WHEREAS, members of the (Sample) Fire District have seen actual and/or photographic evidence of collapsed private bridges and roadways that claimed life, caused injury and damaged towing, propane delivery and fire trucks operating on private roads or bridges; and

WHEREAS, there is no known statewide standard employed or practiced for County Planning or Building Code enforcement of private roadway or bridge safety; and

WHEREAS, many private roadways and bridges which were put in many years ago, are deteriorating and have no known statewide standard of maintenance or use postings for vehicle capacity; and

WHEREAS, the (Sample) Fire District Board of Directors hereby expresses its deep concern regarding this safety issue; and

WHEREAS, the State of Oregon may need to effect legislative measures to reduce this life safety risk to the public and fire service personnel; and

WHEREAS, it is the primary responsibility of government to protect its citizens; be it

RESOLVED, this issue shall be brought to the attention of the Board of Commissioners of (local) County and the to next State of Oregon legislative session, and

FURTHER BE IT RESOLVED, this Fire District Board of Directors wishes to work with (local) County Planning and Building Code officials to only permit private residential roads and bridges which can provide engineering data (on an on-going basis) that will enhance public and firefighter safety when using such roadways and bridges.

ATTEST:   (SAMPLE) FIRE DISTRICT, BOARD OF DIRECTORS
By: _________________________________
 Date: ____________________

(name)    , Board Chairperson    
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Resolution 2011-01

A RESOLUTION ON FIRE AGENCY ACCESS TO RURAL ROADS AND BRIDGES

WHEREAS, The Oregon Fire District Directors Association in Joint Conference with the Oregon Fire Chiefs Association this 4th day of November 2011 recognizes a threat to the public, firefighter and emergency medical services (EMS) personnel safety caused by mostly private roadways and bridges which may not be capable of supporting the weight of emergency response vehicles; and

WHEREAS, members of the Oregon Fire District Directors Association have seen actual and photographic evidence of collapsed private bridges and roadways that claimed life, caused injury and damaged towing, propane delivery and fire trucks operating on private roads or bridges; and 

WHEREAS, there is no known statewide standard employed or practiced for County Planning or Building Code enforcement of private roadway or bridge safety; and 

WHEREAS, many private roadways and bridges which were put in many years ago, are deteriorating and have no known statewide standard of maintenance or use postings for vehicle capacity; and 

WHEREAS, the Oregon Fire District Directors Association hereby expresses its deep concern regarding this safety issue; and

WHEREAS, the State of Oregon may need to effect legislative measures to reduce this life safety risk to the public and fire service personnel; and

WHEREAS, it is the primary responsibility of government to protect its citizens; be it 

RESOLVED, this issue will be brought to the attention of Governor John Kitzhaber and the next legislative session, and

FURTHER BE IT RESOLVED, this Association wishes to work with Oregon County Planning and Building Code officials to only permit private residential access roads and bridges which can provide engineering data (on an on-going basis) that will enhance public, firefighter and EMS personnel safety when using such roadways and bridges.

Approved by the Board of Directors this ______________________, 20_____________.

By: _____________________________________________


      David Jones, Board President    



ATTEST:
By: __________________________________________


      Genoa Ingram, Executive Director
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